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BUTCHERS(R)

SUNDANCE Q

DISINFECTANT NON-ALKALINE CLEANER 

GUARANTEE:

n-Alkyl (5% C12, 60% C14, 30% C16, 5% C18) dimethyl benzyl
ammonium chlorides...................... 2.5%

n-Alkyl (68% C12, 32% C14) dimethyl ethyl benzyl
chlorides............................... 2.5%

REGISTRATION NO. 23269

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CAUTION

SKIN IRRITANT

COMMERCIAL

00871613

Potential Skin Sensitizer

Lot#: (See Bottom of Container for Number)

Expiry Date: (See Bottom of Container for Number)

THE BUTCHER COMPANY Marlborough, MA 01752-3013 U.S.A.
P.O. Box 8039 London, Ontario, Canada N6G 2B0

SUNDANCE Q Disinfectant Non-Alkaline Cleaner

For use in hospitals, nursing homes, schools, and other
institutions.  Won't dull high gloss floors as it cleans and
disinfects.  An effective disinfectant against:  Pseudomonas
aeruginosa, Escherichia coli, Klebsiella pneumoniae, Salmonella
schottmuelleri, Salmonella choleraesuis, Brevibacterium



ammoniagenes, Streptococcus faecalis, Shigella dysenteriae,
Staphylococcus aureus, Enterobacter aerogenes, Influenza virus
type A2, Herpes simplex virus type 1, Herpes simplex virus type
2, Adeno virus type 2, Rhino virus type 39.  Trichophyton
mentagrophytes.  Efficacy tests have demonstrated that the
product is an effective bactericide, fungicide, and virucide in
the presence of organic soil (represented by at least 5% blood
serum), and in hard water up to 400 ppm (as CaCO3), and for
Pseudomonas aeruginosa up to 250 ppm hard water.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Disinfection:  To clean and disinfect, mix 32mL for 4 Litres of
water.  Wet surface thoroughly with clean mop, sponge, or cloth. 
Allow to remain wet for 10 minutes, and to air dry.  For heavily
soiled areas, a precleaning step is required.  Prepare a fresh
solution for each use.

Mildewstat:  To control mold and mildew, mix 32mL for 4 litres of
water.  Wet all surfaces completely.  Let air dry.  Repeat
application when mildew reappears.

Special Instructions for Cleaning and Decontaminating Against
HIV-1 on Surfaces and Objects Soiled with Blood or Bodily Fluids:
This product is effective against HIV-1 (Human Immunodeficiency
Virus) in hard water up to 400 ppm (as CaCO3), and in the
presence of organic soil (10% blood serum).

Personal Protection:  When handling items soiled with blood or
bodily fluids, wear disposable latex gloves, gowns, masks, and 
eye coverings.

Cleaning procedure:  Thoroughly clean blood or bodily fluids from
surfaces before applying Sundance Q.

Contact Time:  To kill HIV-1, apply Sundance Q at 32 mL for
4 litres of water and allow surface to remain wet for 1 minute. 
To kill other organisms listed on this label, allow surface to
remain wet for 10 minutes.

Disposal of Infectious Materials:  Blood and other bodily fluids
should be disposed of according to provincial and federal
regulations for infectious waste disposal.

PRECAUTION:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  DANGER-CORROSIVE TO
EYES.  Do not get in eyes, on skin or clothing.  Harmful if
swallowed.  Wear safety goggles/face shield, rubber gloves and
protective clothing when handling the concentrated product. 
Avoid contamination of food.  When disinfecting surfaces coming
in direct contact with food, rinse thoroughly with potable water. 



Do not store in food processing or food storage areas.

CONTAINS:  Surfactants, sequestrant, phosphate and dye.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:  In case of contact, immediately flush
eyes or skin with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  For
eyes, contact a physician.  Remove and wash all contaminated
clothing before re-use.  If swallowed, drink milk, egg whites,
gelatin solution or if none of these are available, drink large
quantities of water.  Call a physician immediately.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Probable mucosal damage may
contraindicate the use of gastric lavage.  Measures against
circulatory shock, respiratory depression and convulsion may be
needed.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 
cleaning of the container prior to the disposal or 
reconditioning.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 
and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of 
Environment Canada.

5. For small spills, recover free liquid.  Soak up residue with 
solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. 
INFORM ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

******************************************
This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service. 
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